


   
 

   
 

amendments will fine tune a number of regulatory provisions to ensure the smooth implementation of the 
programs by both EPA and the regulated industry. 

Locomotives 

• EPA took action in 2023 to narrow the scope of preemption of state regulation of non-new locomotives and 
engines, but EPA retains federal authority for the regulation of new locomotives and new locomotive engines. 
We have ongoing efforts to work with stakeholders to develop a set of options and recommendations for 
regulatory action at the federal level.  

ONGOING/UPCOMING REVIEWS FOR FY2025: 

 

KEY EXTERNAL STAKEHOLDERS: 

☒ Congress ☒ Industry  ☒States ☒ Tribes ☒ Media ☒ Other Federal Agency 
☒ NGO  ☒ Local Governments  ☒ Public 

From different perspectives, all of these stakeholders are interested in EPA's transportation regulations and programs, 
which affect essentially all new vehicles in the coming years, including issues of technological feasibility, air quality, 
societal benefits, and costs.  
 

MOVING FORWARD:  

 
EPA will continue working with FAA on aircraft lead regulatory next steps, following the administrative process to review 
California waivers and authorizations, developing the on-highway vehicle technical amendments, and working with 
stakeholders on locomotive next steps.  


